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The West Melton Community Hall will reopen within the next week after 

strengthening work to bring it up to a reasonable standard. 

Council closed the hall recently after indications that it would not meet the 

minimum standards of the building code.   

“Builders have now braced the eastern wall and a section of the northern wall 

so the hall is now above 33% of the current building code and can be open and 

operating,” Asset Property Coordinator Karen Bartlett says. 

Ends 

For more information, contact Selwyn District Council Asset Property 

Coordinator Karen Bartlett, 347 2815. 

 


